
 

10 March 2022 

 

Ms Katherine Murtagh 
Acting Research Officer 
Legal and Social Issues Committee 
Parliament House 
Spring Street, East Melbourne Victoria 3002 
 

Dear Ms Murtagh  

Thank you to the Legal and Social Issues Committee for the invitation to speak at one of its 

public hearings regarding the support needs for older Victorians from migrant and 

refugee backgrounds. There were two matters raised at that hearing for which I wish to 

supply additional information to the Committee.  

Addressing data limitations 

The first relates to the scarcity of data regarding how many migrants, refugees, carers and 

families live in Victoria. The original joint submission highlighted challenges in capturing 

full and consistent data regarding the number of carers from migrant and refugee 

backgrounds.   

At the hearing, a Committee member queried whether Carers Victoria would support 

improvements to data collection so that demographic information reflects the diversity of 

all respondents and consistent data can be collected over time and Carers Victoria.  

We see significant value in addressing current data gaps, but note a nuanced approach 

will be needed as sometimes people in these parts of the community are less likely to 

access/participate in mainstream data collections and/or may not identify with the term 

‘carer’. Thus, to gather accurate data, there would be merit in considering: 

• Including questions in mainstream data collections (such as those undertaken by 

government departments) that alongside migrant/refugee status also elicit 

information about the kinds of tasks undertaken/carer responsibilities rather than 

asking someone if they are a carer. 

• Supplement these with tailored approaches better suited to the specific nature of 

such groups, such as focus groups which have the flexibility to gather relevant and 

accurate information in tailored ways. Such approaches are more likely to 






